
                      
KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 

ARTHUR J. O'NEIL COUNCIL #5112                  
GOFFSTOWN NEW HAMPSHIRE  

Serving St. Lawrence and St. Raphael Parishes                
  www.goffstown-kofc.com    

                         
											 	 March	30,	2020	

																																																																																	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	  

Dear	Brother	Knights,	

Last	week	a	few	of	our	Council	members	along	with	several	thousand	members	of	our	
Order	a=ended	a	Coronavirus	Restric?ons	Webinar	(audio	and	video	conference.)	

Since	the	cancella?ons	of	so	many	ac?vi?es,	Supreme	suggested	that	we	conduct	
“business”	by	using	one	of	several	websites.	This	we	will	set	up	in	the	next	few	days.		
Unfortunately	we	will	not	be	able	to	accommodate	all	of	our	members,	those	who	do	not	
have	a	computer	etc.	

Because	of	the	coronavirus	epidemic,	Supreme	has	developed	a	new	program:	
“Leave	No	Neighbor	Behind”	

1. 	Reach	out	to	members	-	even	if	it	is	just	an	occasional	phone	call.	
2. Provide	For	Your	Parish	-	the	parish	bills	(u?li?es,	etc.)	as	well	as	your	own	s?ll	have	to	

be	paid.	Be	as	generous	as	you	can	within	your	means.	
3. Care	For	Your	Community	-	We	are	our	communi?es	and	anything	we	can	safely	do	is	

helping	ourselves.	
4. Promote	Blood	Dona?ons	-	There	is	a	shortage	of	blood	at	this	?me.	Blood	dona?on	

is	safe	as	long	as	you	follow	the	safety	guidelines	given	to	us	by	our	state	and	federal	
officials.	

5. Support	Local	Food	Banks	-	Those	less	fortunate	s?ll	need	assistance	with	food	etc.	

	 St.	Raphael	Parish	has	been	having	a	daily	Mass	at	noon	via	computer.		If	you	wish	
to	view	it	contact	me	and	I	will	send	you	a	“Link”.	

Please	keep	in	your	prayers	our	Brother	Knights		Robert	Gagnon,	Ray	LaCasse,	Rick	Plichta,	
Peter	Fleming	and	all	those	who	are	sick.		Pray	that	God	will	give	them	strength	and	
healing.	

http://www.goffstown-kofc.com


Remember	to	pray	for	all	those	who	are	suffering	from	the	coronavirus,	and	for	all	the	
healthcare	workers.					

This	will	definitely	be	a	very	different	Holy	Week	and	Easter	season	for	all	of	us.		There	are	
many	opportuni?es	to	view	Mass	on	TV.			
Do	you	have	?me	to	pray?		God	has	?me	to	listen.			

For	any	ques?ons	or	comments,	please	feel	free	to	contact	me	at	(H)	603-668-1039	or	by	
email:	coulonlb@gmail.com	

	

BLOOD DONORS NEEDED – What a wonderful gift to give someone. To 
schedule an appointment call the American Red Cross, 425 Reservoir Ave., 
Manchester (800-733-2767) 

Fraternally	yours,	

Lionel B. Coulon, G.K. P.F.N. 

May the hope and promise of Easter always live in your heart. 
Wishing you and your families a Blessed Easter


